NAILSWORTH TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of RECREATION AND AMENITIES COMMITTEE

held at the Town Hall, Nailsworth on Tuesday 1st August 2017

Present	Cllr Jonathan Duckworth (Town Mayor)
	Cllr Paul Francis
	Cllr Anne Elliott
	Cllr Steve Robinson
	Cllr Ron Kerby (Chair)
Minutes	Cllr Myles Robinson
	Katherine Kearns (Clerk)
Apologies	none

	Action
Declarations of Interest & Applications for Dispensations	
There were no declarations of interest or applications for dispensations. Cllr	
Ron Kerby said he had suggested a contractor for item 2 but these have been	
anonymised	
To consider replacement of windows at Hazelwood bungalow with double glazing	
Cllr Ron Kerby noted only one of the quotes includes trickle vents which helps prevent condensation and mould.	
Cllr Myles Robinson recommended Quote 3	
Cllr Myles Robinson proposed, seconded Cllr Jonathan Duckworth and agreed	
unanimously	Clerk
To consider additional surface painting for skate ramps	
Cllr Jonathan Duckworth proposed, seconded by Cllr Steve Robinson and	Clerk
agreed unanimously.	
The Clerk was asked to check with the Groundsman if a new bin was needed	Clerk
at the skate ramps.	
To consider repairs and cleaning of the War Memorial for 2018	
The Clerk outlined a proposal to make repairs to the war memorial. Cllr	
Jonathan Duckworth said his stone mason commented there's a gap between	
the war memorial and the church's land to help clear encroaching shrubs.	
It was noted the names on the stone plaques at the back of the memorial had	
been replicated in brass plaques in the early 1990s. The stone is very soft and	
any work should take into consideration the need not to present a pristine	
memorial but one with the patina of age. The main need is to remove	
vegetation from behind the wall (in the churchyard), do necessary work to	
reset paving slabs and any other repairs.	
Cllr Steve Robinson said NTC should involve the Royal British Legion and the	
church early in this project.	
Cllr Ron Kerby to contact Church Warden (Martin Stone or Roger Lewis) to	RK
discuss.	1
To consider locking pedestrian gates at KGV Field at night	Clark
	Clerk

There was some discussion over whether locking the pedestrian gates would prevent anti-social behaviour in the park at night. It was felt that, as there is an unlockable pedestrian access between the tennis courts and the play area there would be no benefit in locking the pedestrian gate at the main entrance. Option 2 was suggested, to leave the gates as they are and to monitor ASB in		
the park through the summer.		
Proposed Cllr Myles Robinson seconded Cllr Anne Elliott and agreed unanimously.		
Clerk to run through action list from previous meetings (in actions)		
Apologies from Clerk, list not available this evening.		
Town Mayor Date		
Nailsworth Town Council		

Town Hall, Old Bristol Road, Nailsworth, GL6 0JF